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Co-sponsorship: Small Games of Chance Act

We will soon introduce iegislation to amend & reform the Local Option Small Games of
Chance Act. Our bitt will increase the daily and weekly prize limits from $5OO to :

$1,000; and from $5,000 to $20,oo0, respectively. It will allow clubs & nonprofit . '

charitable organizattons to use 50% of their proceeds for operating expenses. Our
proposal will expand the law to permit licensed establishments (taverns) to offer smpll
gameSofchancewiththeseadditionalrequirements:',',.

. TWenty percent (2Oo/o) of their weekly gross game r'evenue shall be donated to 4
charitatrle organization identified in the license application

. An assessment of thirty percent (30%) of their weekly gross game revenue shall
be paid to the general fund. t

. Additionally, an assessment of 1o/o ei{ch will be paid to the Department of
Revenue & lo/o to Liquor Control Enforcement for the administration and
enforcement of the act.. ,

. This assessment shall apply only to the taverns and not clups or volunteer
charitable organizations such as volunteer fire companies or other community
.groups already licensed to conduct small games of chance.

. Anticipated revenue from this assessment on the increased prizes in taverns is
conservatively estimated to be over a hundred million dollars to the state.

These reforms will provide new revenue to the non-profit organizations, help keep our
small family-owned businesses operating, and provide recurring revenue to the state
without passing any taxes on to Pennsylvania private citizens. Reforming the small
games of chance act which has been in effect since 1988 is long overdue.

Your co-sponsorship is invited. If you would like to join us, please contact either Da.wn
Wolfe in Representative Miller's office at dwoih@pahou$egop,Soiq or 7IT-283-8389, or
Clmthia Clory in Rep. DePasquale's office at cclory@pahouse.net or 7L7-787-75I4,
Thank you.


